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I am writing to explain the concern which I feel at your proposal s 
for bringing forward some public sector receipts from oil and gas 
into this f i nancial year from next. 

First , the international oil situation is as tense and uncertain 
as ever. It would make no sense for us to do anything which 
would increase instability , as I believe the wrong handling of 
some of your proposals would do . 

Second , we cannot retain the co-operation - which I be l ieve to 
be essential - of t he oil companies , if we spring major decisi ons 
on t hem at short notice , without preparation or consultation. 
This is part i cularly important in t he field of t",x, given all that 
has been said both by them and by us about t he need for a 
relatively stable fiscal regime. 

I 
It follows that I should strongly urge you not to make an announce -
ment about the possibi l ity of bringing forward PRT in the next 
few days. If , however , you believe that such an announcement is 
inevitable , I would urge you no less strongly that time must be 
found to give representatives of the oil industry some indicati on 
of our proposals and chance to react to t hem. (If this is done 
by way of a meeting , I should like Hamish Gray to be present). 
Obviously , t he need for consultation and careful presentation 
would be even greater if there were any ques tion that further 
l egislation for another increase in PRT might fol l ow le gis l ation 
to advance payment. 

As for forward oil sale , BNOC believe that it would be possible to 
secure up to £100m above t he hi ghe r figure of £500m previously 
set for t he exercise without offering additional oil or reopening 
negotiat ions , and I can t he refore offer you t his amount . It is 
not , however , possible to go beyond this , since the existing forward 
commitments , coupled with the additional commitments to BP 
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resul tine from the rcnec;otiation of the BNOC/BP sales Hf;r eements, 
h,we no\~ effectively committed the \'Ihole of BNOC' s nVGilnble 
oil in 1')80 . I must, ho\~ever, eraphnsise the harm th<'t would be 
done by nny public statement that we were rnisin[; additional 
money in this I'my . It lvould merely incrcnse the instability 
of the international oil market , as well as revivinc; al l the 
c r iticism whi ch the forwnrd oil sales hRve already attracted . 

As you asked, I have considered ocain the possibility of sel linG 
the Ilytch Farm field . I confirm thet, on the basis of the L<'.H 
Officers' arlvice as Hell as for ot,ler rensons , it \Vould simply 
not be possible to complete such a sale by 31 Mnrch . 

D A It HOIVell 

CONFIDENTIAL 


